
     

 

      M-F 8:30 am - 2:30 pm 
 
      Closed Saturday and Sunday 
 
      EVENING HOURS 
 

The Village Hall is open from 6:30 pm - 7:00 
pm on evenings  when meetings are held.  
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EMERGENCY  

   911 

POLICE / FIRE 

 (NON-EMERGENCY: 
Lake County Sheriff: 

   847.377.4000 

Grayslake Fire Depart-

ment: 

   847.223.8960 

ANIMAL CONTROL 

847.377.4700 
UTILITIES 

Commonwealth Edison: 

   800.334.7661 

Nicor: 

   888.642.6748 

North Shore/People’s Gas:  

   847.336.9300 

AT&T: 

   800.244.4444 

Comcast Cable: 

  800.266.2278 

Waste Management: 

   800.796.9696 

Lake County Public 

Works:  

   847.377.7500 

AREA LIBRARIES 

Grayslake Library: 

   847.223.5313 

Warren Newport Library: 

   847.244.5150 

IMPORTANT PHONE NUMBERS 

AREA PARK DISTRICTS: 

Grayslake Parks & Recrea-

tion:     

   847.223.7529 

Warren Township 

 Parks & Sports: 

   847.244.1101 x6 

SCHOOL DISTRICTS 

School District #46:  

   847.223-3650 

Woodland District #50:  

   847.816-2530 

Grayslake Central HS Dist. 

#127 

   847.223.8621 

Grayslake North HS Dist. #127 

   847.986.3100 

TOWNSHIP OFFICES 

Warren Township:      

   847.244.1101 

Avon Township: 

   847.546.1446 
 

*** The Village DOES NOT  

Accept Credit or Debit Card  

Payments *** 

 

Checks, Cash or Money Orders  

ONLY 

BOARD HAPPENINGS 
 

The following items have been approved 

by the Village Board: 

 Accounts Payable dated January 16, 

2018 totaling $9,643.42 
 

 Treasurer's Report for month  ending 

December, 2017. 

 Approval of $4,000 for the update of the 

Village web site. 

 Approval of $2,000 for a traffic study at 

Mainsail and Mainsail 
 

 
 

Flu Activity Increases 

Influenza cases are steadily increasing in Lake 

County and are at “high” levels in the state of 

Illinois. 

During this time of increased influenza activity, 

the Lake County Health Department recom-

mends that Lake County residents limit their 

visits to hospitals. If you have acute respiratory 

illness symptoms such as a fever, cough and/or 

sore throat, do not visit patients in the hospital. 

If your visit is necessary, wear a mask over your 

nose and mouth. Patients in isolation for influen-

za should only be visited by persons who are 

necessary for the patient’s emotional well-being 

and care. 

Protect yourself and others from illness by 

remembering to Clean, Cover and Contain: 

 Clean your hands regularly with soap and 

water or hand sanitizer. 

 Use a tissue or your arm to cover coughs 

and sneezes. 

Contain your illness by staying home and 

resting 

 

Healthcare Job Fair February 1 

Please join the Job Center of Lake County and 

the Lake County Health Department for a 

Health and Wellness Job Fair. Plan to attend 

this opportunity to meet with healthcare em-

ployers and training professionals throughout 

Lake County! 

Date: Thursday, February 1, 2018 

Time: 3:00 to 7:00 p.m. 

Location: Lake County Health Department, 

3010 Grand Avenue, Waukegan, IL 60085 

More than 100+ positions available which 

include: 

 Physicians, Registered Nurses, LPNs, 

CNAs 

 Social Workers, Phlebotomists 

 Medical Assistants, Student Nursing In-

terns 

 Medical and Clinical Lab Technicians, 

Home Health Aides 

 Plus many more! 
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  Village Vine   
A Publication of the Board of the Village of Third Lake 

FEBRUARY MEETINGS 

Committee February 5 

Working Meeting None 

Plan Commission  February 13 (TBD) 

Board of Trustees February 20 (Tues.) 

Lakes Committee February 26 

Meetings begin at 7:00pm at the Village Hall 

 

 

VILLAGE  

PRESIDENT: 

Gary Beggan 

 847.223.5105   
 

VILLAGE CLERK: 

Patricia Beggan 

  847.223.8422 
 

DEPUTY VILLAGE 
CLERK:  

Diane Hope 

847.223.8422 
 

TREASURER: 

Gil Benes 

847.223.8422 
 

TRUSTEES: 

Bob Hameister 

  

Harold Hoppe 

  

Wendy Kotulla 

  

Bob Kowalke 

  

Dan Penny 

       

 Thomas Van Zeyl 

       

 

 

 

THIRD LAKE  

VILLAGE HALL 

87 N. Lake Avenue 

Third Lake, IL 60030 

 
Phone:  847.223.8422 

Fax:      847.223.9356 

Email:    

thirdlake@comcast.net 

Website: 

www.thirdlakevillage.com     

Sign up to receive                                                 

important email notifica-

tions from the Village. 

Send an email to:  

thirdlake@comcast.net to be added to 

the list. Please remember to add: 

thirdlake@comcast.net to your email 

address book to ensure receipt of email 

news. 

Please include your name, address and 

phone number. 
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Where Can I dispose of/recycle 

Lightbulbs?? 
 

 

Fluorescent bulbs - this type of light 

source is part of our everyday life. There 

are three main types of fluorescent lamps: 

cold cathode, hot cathode, and electrolu-

minescent. Fluorescent lights work by 

ionizing mercury vapor in a glass tube. 

This causes electrons in the gas to emit 

photons at UV frequencies, UV light is 

then converted into standard visible light 

by using a phosphor coating on the inside 

of the tube. (Fascinating huh?) Therefore, 

all fluorescent lamps, tubes and bulbs 

contain small quantities of mercury. The 

mercury is the reason why these types of 

bulbs SHOULD NOT be disposed of 

through our regular trash.  
 
The EPA mentions recycling prevents the 

release of mercury into our environment. 

CFLs and other fluorescent bulbs often 

break when throw into a dumpster, trash 

can or compactor, or when they end up in 

a landfill or incinerator. 

 

SWALCO collects fluorescent bulbs and 

tubes during our Residential Household 

Chemical Waste events.  

You can also check with your local hard-

ware stores or search for mail-back ser-

vices on the internet. 
 

Incandescent bulbs (plain ole' non-

fancy type bulbs!) work by sending elec-

tric current through a resistive material. 

Typically materials will glow before 

reaching a melting point. Most materials 

will glow a dull red color when they 

reach higher temperatures creating ther-

mal radiation or "glow". The filaments 

and glass holding the electrical current in 

a fixed state are not recyclable and can be 

safety disposed of through your regular 

trash.  

 

LED bulbs (light-emitting diodes) are 

growing in popularity and are known for 

their efficiency, durability and versatility. 

LED lighting is different from other light-

ing sources, the bulbs don't store heat for 

one thing, other bulbs types produce heat 

as a "by-product". The lifespan of LED 

lighting products is also different from 

your typical light bulb - LED bulbs don't 

"burn out", they lose lumen effectiveness 

or in other words, experience lumen de-

preciation when the bulb simply doesn't 

produce the same amount of light. 

LED bulbs are a non regulated waste 

and can be disposed of through your 

regular trash.   

 

Halogen bulbs are another popular 

bulb type. Its considered by many "a fan-

cier version of the incandescent bulb". 

The glass is stronger to keep the in-

creased gas pressure in check. To dispose 

of a halogen light bulb, you will first need 

to remove it from the light fixture. Make 

sure that the bulb is cooled before touch-

ing it. These bulbs get HOT and can easi-

ly cause severe burns if handled incor-

rectly. Pull gently on the bulb to remove 

it. Once you have the bulb out, put the 

used bulb in the packaging of the new 

replacement bulb. Or wrap it up in news-

paper to prevent it from shattering. Halo-

gen bulbs can be safety disposed of 

through your regular trash.   
 

HOLIDAY TREE RECY-

CLING 

Don’t send your Christmas tree to 
the landfill, drop it off with the Lake 
County Forest Preserves for recy-

cling. 
 
Donated trees are chipped and used for 
trails and landscaping at forest preserves 
throughout Lake County. 
 

Bring your tree to a drop-off site at one of 
the following forest preserves, open daily 
from 6:30 am to sunset: 
 
Grant Woods in Fox Lake—drop trees off 
at Monaville Road entrance, second park-
ing lot. 
 

Greenbelt in Waukegan—drop trees off 
next to maintenance facility. 
 

Half Day in Vernon Hills—drop trees off 
next to maintenance facility. 
 

Heron Creek in Long Grove—drop trees 
off at Shelter A. 
 

Lakewood in Wauconda—drop trees off 
along Forest Preserve Drive. 
 

Old School in Libertyville—drop trees off 
near main entrance. 
 

Ryerson Woods in Deerfield—drop trees 
off at the end of main entrance road. 
 

Van Patten Woods in Wadsworth—drop 
trees off just past the Shelter A parking 
area. 
 
Drop-offs accepted at the marked sites 
only between December 26 and February 
1. 

 
Only undecorated, real Christmas trees 
can be accepted; no yard waste. Commer-
cial drop-offs are prohibited 
 

Keeping Pets Safe in Wintry 

Weather 
 

Not only can winter be a time of ill-
ness and injury if people fail to take 
appropriate health and safety precau-
tions, but harsh winter weather condi-
tions can be tough on pets as well.   
 
 

Salt and other chemicals used to melt 
snow and ice can irritate the pads of 
your pet’s feet. Wipe the feet with a 
damp towel before your pet licks them 
and irritates its mouth.  Trim excess 
fur from your pet’s pads so that ice 
and snow do not accumulate between 
its toes which can cause discomfort. 
 
 

Antifreeze is a deadly poison with a 
sweet taste, which may attract ani-
mals. Wipe up spills and store anti-
freeze out of reach. If possible, use 
antifreeze coolant made with propyl-
ene glycol. If this is swallowed in 
small amounts, it will not hurt pets. 
 
Do not allow your dog to run freely 
on open ice. It can be difficult to 
judge the safety of the ice, and your 
dog could be at risk of falling 
through.  
 
 

During the winter, it is best to keep 
your pets inside with the family. The 
happiest dogs are those that are taken 
out frequently for walks and exercise, 
but are kept inside the rest of the time. 
Dogs and cats crave human compan-
ionship and should be indoors with 
you and your family. 
 
 

For more information on pet safety, 
please call the Health Department’s 
Animal Care and Control facility at: 
(847) 377-4700 or visit: http://
www.lakecountyil.gov/152/Animal-
Care-Control. 

REMINDERS 

 Inoperable Vehicles - It is a violation of the Village Ordinance to park or store a vehicle which is inoperable 

or unlicensed in residential driveways.   

 

 Clear Paths - As a courtesy to Village residents and guests, property owners are required to trim trees and 

shrubs that extend into the sidewalks and streets. People should be able to walk on the sidewalks without 

bumping into them. 

 

 Building Permits - If you are unsure whether or not your project requires a building permit, please call the 

Village Hall for confirmation. 

      Some projects that you may not know need permits include: 

 Hot water heater replacement 

 Air conditioning unit replacement 

 Furnace replacement 

 Interior remodeling 

 

 Overnight Parking - There is no parking on Village streets between the hours of 2:00 am and 7:00 am.  

If you need to leave a car on the street overnight, you must call or email the Village Hall by 2:00 am. 

Leave a message including your name, address & the vehicle (s) license plate number (s). *** PLEASE 

DO NOT FORGET TO LEAVE THE LICENSE PLATE NUMBER (S)*** 

 

 Pets and Pet Waste -  Pets are not permitted to roam the Village freely.  All pets are required to be leashed 

when not on the owner’s property.  Allowing your dog to deposit waste on another resident’s property or on 

Village sidewalks or streets and not picking up the waste is a violation of our Village Ordinance. 

 

 Trash & Yard Waste -  Waste Management Guidelines: 
 

All waste materials must be placed out at the curb for collection by 6:00am the day of your collection, but not be-

fore 5:00pm the day before your pick-up.  This includes yard waste bags and containers. 

All containers and any solid waste materials that are not collected must be removed from the curb by 8:00am the 

day after your scheduled collection. 

 

SNOW EVENT ENFORCEMENT 

 

Village Ordinance No. 11-08-05 states that there is no parking of any vehicle on Village streets at any time within 

12 hours after a snowfall of ONE INCH or more has occurred. 
 

Village Ordinance No. 10-06-02 states that it is unlawful to interfere with, obstruct or tend to obstruct or render 

dangerous for passage any street. 
 

These ordinances will be vigorously enforced.  Violations will result in the issuance of a $25.00 fine and / or 

towed at owner’s expense. 
 

Calling in a vehicle left on the road overnight during / after a snowfall of one inch or more will not excuse you 

from receiving a violation and parking ticket. 
 

Due to the nature of the street layout in Mariner’s Cove, the plowing service may unintentionally hit a mailbox or 

scrape a section of sod near the curb.  If this happens, please report the incident to The Village President, Gary 

Beggan at 847.223.8422 during normal business hours or at gbeggan@sbcglobal.net or 847.223.5105 when the 

Village Hall is closed.  Leave your name, street address and a contact method to facilitate follow-up action.   
 

Please remember to shovel around your fire hydrant also. 

http://www.swalco.org/164/Household-Chemical-Waste-HCW
http://www.swalco.org/164/Household-Chemical-Waste-HCW
http://www.lcfpd.org/grant-woods
http://www.lcfpd.org/greenbelt
http://www.lcfpd.org/half-day
http://www.lcfpd.org/heron-creek
http://www.lcfpd.org/lakewood
http://www.lcfpd.org/old-school
http://www.lcfpd.org/ryerson
http://www.lcfpd.org/van-patten-woods
http://www.lakecountyil.gov/152/Animal-Care-Control
http://www.lakecountyil.gov/152/Animal-Care-Control
http://www.lakecountyil.gov/152/Animal-Care-Control

